
 

 

 

 

 

5th April 2023 

Excellency, 

 

In our capacity as Co-Chairs of the Ad Hoc Working Group on Revitalization of the Work of the General 

Assembly (AHWG) during the seventy-seventh session of the General Assembly, we have the honour to 

share for your consideration the zero-draft of the resolution on the revitalization of the work of the General 

Assembly. 

 

We have carefully studied the remarks, comments, and suggestions expressed by Member States and 

Groups of States during the thematic debates and informal dialogues held by the AHWG which constitute 

a basis for the language provided in the draft text. We wish to convey our appreciation for your active 

engagement and valuable contributions throughout this process, and we look forward to working closely 

with you to finalise the resolution, which is to be adopted as part of the report of the AHWG during the 

seventy-seventh session of the General Assembly. 

 

We will present the zero draft on Wednesday 12 April 2023 at 10:00 a.m. and at 3:00 p.m. (if needed) 

in the Economic and Social Council Chamber. 

 

The first reading of the zero draft will commence on Friday 5 May 2023 at 10:00 a.m. and at 3:00 p.m. 

(if needed) in Conference Room 11. The first reading informal negotiations are scheduled to continue 

on 9 and 11 May 2023 at 10:00 a.m. and 3:00 p.m. (if needed) in Conference Room 6. The second 

reading informal negotiations are tentatively scheduled for 23 and 26 May 2023 in Conference Room 6, 

and further dates to follow as required. 

 

Delegations are invited to provide feedback on the text through written comments. We request delegations 

to submit written comments on the text by 12:00 p.m. on Friday 21 April 2023. Please send your written 

proposals to the e-mail addresses: nicholas.dundon@dfat.gov.au, sarah.vanbronswijk@dfat.gov.au, 

lvbanos@rree.gob.sv, and llflores@rree.gob.sv.  

 

Please accept, Excellency, the renewed assurances of our highest consideration. 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

H.E. Mr Mitch Fifield 

Ambassador and Permanent  

Representative of Australia 

to the United Nations 

 

H.E. Ms Egriselda López 

Ambassador and Permanent  

Representative of El Salvador 

to the United Nations 
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